LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING – 05/01/11
A meeting of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) Board of Directors was held at Patty Haack’s home.  The following board members were present:

Rollie Gibbs



Miriam O’Donnell Pemberton

Patty Haack



Matt Shlisky

Bruce Langson 



Dave Williams

Nancy Murray Harkess

The meeting was also attended by LVHSAA Historian Gary Dillingham.

President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting.  Rollie then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

Minutes
The minutes of the March 27, 2011 meeting were reviewed and unanimously approved by the Board.
Financial Report
The Income and Expense Statement was reviewed and unanimously approved by the Board.
Budget
The 2011 LVHSAA Budget was reviewed.  The only negative variance to date was an unbudgeted item in the amount of $48.21 for postage, approved at the February meeting.  The board approved another unbudgeted expense of a maximum $200 for candy, balloons and pom poms for the upcoming Helldorado parade.  
COMMITTEE UPDATES:

Class Reunions
2011 reunions for classes of 1945 (including all classes of the 40s), 1956 and 1961 have been posted on our website.  We have not been made aware of any other upcoming reunions.
Fund Raising
Nancy led a discussion on the yard sale.  She will contact the school to confirm arrangements (i.e. tables, access to restrooms, exact location, etc.) once we have a date.  The school still has not announced the date for the next Homecoming Parade and game.  Note:  We learned after the meeting that the Homecoming will be Friday, September 23.  We hope to hold the yard sale the weekend after the Homecoming.  We will have the Wildcat float there, holding the yard sale sign.  We will make arrangements in advance for a charity such as Goodwill to pick-up any unsold items at the end of the day.  We discussed ways to promote the yard sale, such as handing out flyers to neighbors during the Homecoming Parade, announcements on the school website and in the Desert Breeze, an ad in the LV Review Journal, an article in the Sunrise View, etc.
Nancy will check with the school to determine if the Spectrum will be doing any performances before the end of the school year.  
Patty reported that the license plate holders have been ordered.  As soon as they are available, we will announce them on our website.  Patty will check with the vendor to determine how long it would take should we decide to order an additional supply.

Grants
Bruce has tried to contact the teacher that requested a grant, but still has not received a return call.  We decided not to pursue this any further unless Bruce hears from the teacher.

Historian Update

Gary Dillingham is continuing to gather class listings for posting on our website. 
Membership
Patty reported that the LVHSAA currently has 289 paid members, including one new member since our last meeting and 66 (up from 62) lifetime members, 7 honorary members and 6 scholarship winners.  We have a total of 302 members in good standing.  We received 44 renewals since our last meeting, but only 17 were for those that expired in 2010.  Many members have now paid for one or two years in advance.  We still have 58 memberships that expired 09/30/10.  The board approved sending reminder postcards to them.
Mentoring Program

There was nothing to report on the Mentoring Program.
Scholarships

Committee Chairman Matt Shlisky reported that the Scholarship Committee met and reviewed 13 applications.  They picked four winners and one alternate.  We will send letters to the winners.  We were not able to find a candidate for the Carolyn Mohr Engineering Scholarship.  Matt will advise Peter Mohr.  
Matt will contact UNLV to try to determine the status of our six previous scholarship winners.

It was decided that, rather than having a luncheon for the scholarship winners, we will host them as our guests at the Wildcat Reunion on September 10.

Senior Squares
Committee Chairperson Sarah Butler Walker has scheduled a committee meeting on May 5, 2011 at Richard Bryan’s office.  
Vehicle Donation Program

The ad ran for 30 days.  The only calls Bruce received were people trying to find cars – not donate cars.  Bruce has found that some non-factory repair shops sometimes have cars that they might be willing to donate.  He will look into this further and report at our next meeting.
Website and Facebook

Dave continues to keep the website updated on a daily “as-needed” basis and is continuing to add class listings as time allows.
Wildcat Reunion 
The next meeting of the 2011 Wildcat Reunion Committee will be held on June 2.  The flyers will be sent out the first week of July.
OLD BUSINESS

LVHSAA Brochure

The brochure is at the printer, and we expect to have the printed brochures in time for the annual meeting on May 19, 2011.
Donor’s List

Bruce has been in touch with Larry Ruvo’s office and hopes to meet with him in the near future to discuss ideas on endowments.

State Sales Tax Exemption

Patty will re-submit our application to the State in the near future.
Helldorado 2011

John Foley (class of 1945) will be our “celebrity” alumnus riding the Wildcat float.  We will be sending an e-mail and posting the parade on our website and Facebook in hopes of getting a lot of alumni to ride or walk with the float in the parade on May 14th.  As soon as she receives details from the city, Patty will let everyone know where the float will be and what time to meet us there.  Several volunteers will meet at Rollie’s yard at 10 a.m. on Thursday, May 12, to prepare the float for the parade.  Bruce and his wife will take care of getting candy to throw to the spectators.  The board approved spending approximately $200 for the candy, balloons and pom poms for the float.
We sold 57 tickets for the rodeo, making over $200 for our scholarship fund.

Annual Membership Meeting

The letter and ballots for our annual membership meeting on May 19 were mailed out on April 16th.  Ballots are due back by May 16th.  We reviewed what should be on the agenda, including and accomplishments and future plans. Miriam Pemberton and Matt Shlisky volunteered to count the ballots at the meeting.
NEW BUSINESS

LVHS Homecoming

After the meeting we found out that Homecoming is scheduled for Friday, September 23rd.
NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

The next board meeting will be immediately following the Annual Membership Meeting on May 19th.  We will be electing officers for the next year at this meeting.  
Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association
